
               

               

               

               

            

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Circuit Writer 
Newsletter for The Erlanger United Methodist Church | November 2021 

Dear EUMC Family,  
 

Greetings in the wonderful name of Jesus. As we approach the month of November and the week of 

Thanksgiving, I paused to thank God for all the children and youth in our church. The children and 

youth are reminders of the presence of God amongst us.   
 

What a joy it was this past Sunday as the children and youth led us singing in praise to our Lord 

Jesus Christ. I could hear and feel the excitement in the hearts of our congregation. Glory to God.  

 

       

Blessings, 

Pastor Andrew & Arpita 

  



 

 

               

               

               

               

               

               

               

               

               

               

              

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Manna Mission 

Saturday, October 25, 2021 
 

   

 

    

 

Lydia’s Workshop making crafts, crosses, cards to be sent to people in church and 

community. Come Holy Spirit Come. Amen 

 

   

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Sunday, September 26, 2021 

Another wonderful day of worship. We were blessed to have our Northern Kentucky  

DS- Rev Shannon Boaz join us for worship today. Come Holy Spirit Come. Amen 
 

   

   

Tuesday’s Prayer Hymn 

“Precious Lord Take My Hand” 

 



               

               

               

               

               

               

               

               

               

               

               

               

               

               

               

               

               

               

               

               

               

               

               

               

               

               

               

                

November 
Birthdays And Anniversaries 

Kathy Sandel 11/02 

Carl Neumeister 11/02 

Greg Sandel 11/03 

Angie Davis 11/06 

Marcus Zillman 11/07 

Rev. Gene Barbour 11/08 

Ralph Wolf 11/14 

David Whalen 11/17 

Donna McCarty 11/19 

Marilynn Sanson 11/24 

Bridger Works 11/28 

Ted Schneider 11/29 
 

Glenn & Sue Wells 11/14 

Jim & Nancy Johnson 11/21 
 

November 2021 

3
rd

 10:30 am Caring Team 

4
th

 10:30 am Women In Mission Meeting 

6
th

 9:00 am United Methodist Men Meeting 

7
th

 Veterans Recognition Sunday 

 Daylight Saving Time ends 

 10:30 am Worship 

 5:00 pm Youth Ministry 

8
th

 6:15 pm Finance Committee Meeting 

 7:00 pm Administrative Board Meeting 

11
th

 Veterans Day 

13
th

 11:00 am Stanley Wilson Memorial Service 

 7:00 pm Ida Spence Facebook Live Event 

14
th

 10:30 am Worship 

 5:00 pm Youth 

 5:00 pm Charge Conference at Immanuel  

15
th

 6:30 pm Trustee 

 7:00 pm SPRC 

18
th

 10:00 am Lydia Workshop 

20
th

 11:00 am Hour of Prayer 

21
st

 10:30 am Worship 

 5:00 pm Youth 

25
th

 Thanksgiving Day – Office closed  

26
th

 Church office is closed 

27
th

 10:00 am Decorate For Christmas 

28
th

 First Sunday of Advent 

 10:30 am Worship 

 5:00 pm Youth 

 

Women In Mission 
Thur., Nov. 4th at 10:30 am, business 
meeting, and Special Speaker Arpita 
Singh at 11:00 am. All are welcome to 
hear about the Homeward Bound 
Shelter.  
 



               

 

Sunday, October 3, 2021 
 

World Communion Day 
 

Wonderful day of worship for world communion Sunday. We heard Matthew 

28:8-19 read in Hindi, English, Spanish, Dutch, Korean, German, French. 

Come Holy Spirit Come. Amen 
 

   
 

    
 

   
 

   
 

 



    

Grateful for servants of the Lord 

writing cards of encouragement and 

prayer each month. 

 

Our church parking lot recently was 

resealed, new parking marking and 

signage. Thank you EUMC Trustees 

for taking care of the church. 

 

 

 

 

 

Glory to God. Amen 

Tuesday Bible Study

 

There are two meeting times (the same 

lesson will be taught at both times) 

10:45-Noon and 4-5:15pm. In this five-

session small group Bible study, The Me 

I Want to Be, John Ortberg reveals how 

you can become the unique, fully alive 

person God intended you to be. You can 

purchase a book for $10.00. Class will be 

taught by Pastors Marvin, Andrew, and 

Bill. We hope you can join us in this 

journey of praying and learning together 

and be touched and transformed by the 

Holy Spirit. 
 



               

 

Youth News 
The Youth Group of Erlanger United Methodist Church 

has had a slow start up, after a long time off due to 

the pandemic. We have gotten to take our trip to the 

Children's Museum in Indianapolis Indiana, but that's 

about all the events that have taken place so far this 

year. We hope to gear up things soon. We have enjoyed 

our time together here at the church and enjoyed our 

studies in the Bible. The youth are coming up with 

ideas that they might like to partake in, as far as, 

fund raisers. We had to turn down working the 

Halloween Fest at the railroad park due to not being 

able to meet CDC guidelines for food service to the 

public. But the youth are not giving up. They hope to 

still get things going like before the pandemic. As 

always, the group is open to those of you who would 

like to stop by and dine with us or just hang out and 

study with the youth. All are welcome, come and spend 

some time with the youth. Sundays 5-7pm. 

 

Many Blessings 

Pastor Bill and the Youth 
 

 



       

       

       

       

       

       

       

       

       

       

       

       

       

       

   

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Sunday, October 10, 2021 

Another great day of worship. Gideon 

Speaker Dave Stockman shared with us 

today. Wonderful presence of Jesus. 

 

 

 

 

United Methodist Mountain Missions 
 

The Mountain Mission truck was at 

EUMC Tuesday, October 12th. Thanks 

to all who came to help. Glory to God.  

 
 

 
 

 
 

 
 



 

Monthly Hour of Prayer 

Wonderful monthly Hour of 

Prayers. We prayed in the sanctuary 

and then we went to pray for day 

care children and staff and children 

and youth ministry on the third 

floor. Come Holy Spirit Come. 

Amen 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Thanksgiving Invitation 
 
It is not to soon to be thinking 
about Thanksgiving. Join a group 
of us at the Florence Golden Corral 
on Thanksgiving Day at 
11:30am.  Everyone pays for own 
meal. After the meal everyone is 
invited to come to Emily and Mike 
Markey's house at 919 Chancellor 
Ct Florence 41042 for 
fellowship.  We'll watch football, 
chit chat, play board games and 
address Christmas cards for 
nursing homes.  Please notify 
church office if you plan to attend 
by Sunday November 21st so we 
can make reservations.  Feel free to 
bring a friend! 

 

 
REMEMBER: 

Don’t forget to set your clock back an 

hour before you go to bed on 

Saturday, November 6th or you will be 

real early on Sunday, November 7th. 

 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Sunday, October 17, 2021 

Another wonderful day of worship and Pastor Appreciation Sunday. Glory to God. Amen 

EUMC Connecting with Community 
Pastors Andrew and Arpita and Pastor Bill attended community event at Lloyd High School. First pic is of sharing 

the table with Pastor Randall from Erlanger Baptist Church. Glory to God. Amen 

 

       



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

2021 Mayo Taylor Award Recipient 

Charlie Love 

              

Our Mayo Taylor Award Winner moved to Walton, Kentucky to be closer to his son’s 

growing family in 2012. He joined Erlanger United Methodist Church in 2014, becoming an active 

member of the United Methodist Men, leader of the Finance Committee, and a member of the 

Administrative Board and Trustee Committee. Since, he’s also served as our Church Treasurer and 

on the Grace Edgett Board.  He can also can frequently be found helping with the Children’s Ministry 

activities.  

Church has become a very important factor in his life and Erlanger United Methodist Church 

is the main reason.  The love and friendliness of this congregation has shown him the real meaning of 

God’s Love.  He is in awe of the way this church lifts everyone in need and is always there to help one 

another. 

He throws himself 100% into anything he becomes a part.  He is a 40+ year member of the 

Masonic Lodge, a member of the Order of Hercules, Kentucky Colonels, Decatur Central Alumni 

Association, the Indiana University Alumni Association as well as his many church activities. 

Our awardee, Charlie Love, was born on December 26
th

, 1951, in Indianapolis, Indiana.  He 

was the third child of four of the late Ezra and Mary Love. 

He graduated from Decatur Central H.S. in 1970. He then entered and graduated from 

Indiana University while holding a full-time job, being married, and becoming a father. 

He married Gaynell Bailey in 1973 and became a father to Charles Wayne Love II in 1974. 

He worked throughout his life as a Finance Manager for companies such as Borg Warner 

Commercial Finance, Transamerica Finance, General Electric Finance, and retiring in 2013 as a Vice-

President from TCIF Bank. 

He lived in Indianapolis, Indiana until transferring to Evansville, Indiana in 1986.  He lived in 

Evansville until 2012 when his wife retired.  While in Evansville he involved himself in coaching his 

son in many youth sports.  He is a lifelong follower of Indiana University Athletics and has held 

season tickets to IU football for almost 30 years.   

The loves of his life are his family in which he plays a big part every day.  Avery, age 13, Bailey, 

age 11, Charley, age 7 and Tripp also known as Charles Wayne Love III, age 5 are the lights of his 

heart.  He is often found “ubering” his granddaughters to tennis, soccer, basketball, school, and 

various other functions. He is a “Papaw” in every sense of the word.  

Our award winner is an honest man, a son, a husband, a father, a grandfather, and a friend 

whenever there is a need.  But above all, he is a devote Christian and his love of God has never been 

more prevalent and observable than it is today, thanks to Erlanger United Methodist Church. 

 

 



 

Trick or Treat for Grace Edgett Child Development Center Children 

 Thank You to all who made donations to help make this time special for the children 

of GECDC. This was a wonderful outreach to the Families of GECDC. 

         

         

        

     


